October 24, 2022, Meeting Minutes- held at the Mahoning Township Building, 849 Bloom Road, Danville, PA, at 5:30pm

Members of the Board present: Chairman Bill Lynn, Vice-Chairman John Whelan, Supervisor's Glen Cromley, Al Neuner, Andy Lysiak, Zoning Officer Dean VonBlohn, Treasurer Ken Houck, Secretary Carolyn Dragano, Fire Chief Leslie Young, DSI Lead Lloyd Craig, Police Chief Fred Dyroff & Solicitor Jonathan DeWald

Also present: Linda Rea, Nancy Whelan, Geri Gibbons-Press Enterprise, Jason Barlett, Patti Heinle, Kelly Coffey, Farrah Mock

ALL VOTING WILL BE CONSIDERED UNANIMOUS UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTED.

The meeting started with the group saying the Pledge of Allegiance.

Chairman Lynn asked for any public comment related to the agenda items – No comment.

Police Chief Fred Dyroff had nothing to report

Treasurer Ken Houck:

Ken gave his September financial report. **Supervisor Whelan motioned to approve the September financial report. Supervisor Neuner seconded. Motion passed**.

Ken discussed the resolution he would like the board to approve that covers workers compensation to active members that are not active fire fighters in the East End Fire Co. Supervisor Cromley motioned to approve the resolution 2022-1024. Chairman Lynn seconded. Motion passed.

Ken discussed the board approving Resolution 2022-1024-1, which notes the township is governed by the updated policies and procedures for Right-to-Know request under the Right-to-Know Act. Solicitor DeWald said the last time these were updated was 2009. **Supervisor Whelan motion to approve Resolution 2022-1024-1 amending the Right-to-Know Act Policy & Procedures. Supervisor Neuner seconded. Motion passed.** Solicitor DeWald said this Resolution incorporates both the policy and resolution.

Engineer Drew Barton was not available.

Solicitor Jon DeWald had nothing other than what he already discussed above

Zoning Officer Dean VonBlohn had nothing to report

DSI Lead Lloyd Craig gave his report:

Lloyd showed photos of blocks added to repair an eroded wall on Spring Street, which he hopes will alleviate the problem.

Lloyd said HRI contractor started paving last Tuesday. Line painting is scheduled for the end of this week/beginning of next.

Lloyd said they are moving quickly on the underground stream on the Edgewood project.

Fire Chief Leslie Young:

Fire Chief Young gave her the September report.

Chief Young said the FIMA Hazard Mitigation Plan and Operations Plan were both approved.

Unfinished Business:

Engineer Drew will cover his unfinished business at the next meeting.

Chairman's Report on Executive Sessions Held Prior to Meeting:

Chairman Lynn said the board had two executive meetings since the last meeting; One on October 6th for PennDOT & Bloom Road and one on October 13th for personnel.

New Business:

A lengthy discussion was held with the board and residents Patti Heinle, Jason Barlett & Kelly Coffey who expressed concerns about water run-off issues on the Pre & Post construction of the Quail Hollow. They also expressed concerns about who will be responsible if homeowners still experience water issues after construction is complete. They were reassured by the zoning officer Dean VonBlohn that the developer working on this project will work with their engineer, our engineer and DEP to make sure the storm water system put in place will not affect other homes. Dean also pointed out that the development of the project will be done in phases where storm water detention systems will be put in place and maintained during and after construction.

Resident Jason Barlett, Kelly Coffey & Patti Heinle expressed concerns about the width of the Red Lane East Road because of the increased traffic. Zoning Officer Dean said according to a traffic study, the increased number of vehicles is low impact. DSI Lead Lloyd Craig said they don't know if they will be able to widen or even how much until retention basins are complete.

Residents Patti Heinle & Kelly Coffey expressed concerns about the speed on Frosty Hills Drive going up and down the hill as well as using Frosty Hills Drive as a pass through. Police Chief Dyroff said they already did a test going down the hill but will also do a test going up the hill.

Resident Linda Rea expressed concerns about leash ordinances for dogs. Police Chief said owner is responsible for cleaning up the waste.

Chairman Lynn said the Leaf Pick up start date for 2022 will be Tuesday, October 18th. There will be NO pick-up on Tuesday November 22nd and Thursday, November 24th (Thanksgiving week).

Chairman Lynn reminded residents that Halloween Trick or Treat will be held on Saturday, October 29th, from 6-9pm. briefly discussed what night to have Halloween Trick or Treat.

Chairman Lynn reminded residents of the Turkey Shoot coming up on November 18th at the East End Fire Company.

Public comment not related to new business.

Supervisor Cromley briefly discussed issues we are having with texting. AT&T carrier filters more than any other carrier. Please go to the website for information if you don't' get a text or call 570-275-5521 Ext 2.

Resident Tom Conlin thanked the supervisors for the infrastructure improvements project and said they did a great job.

Supervisor Neuner motioned to pay the bills. Supervisor Whelan seconded. Motion passed.

Supervisor Cromley motioned to adjourn. Supervisor Whelan seconded. Motion passed.

This meeting was recorded. These minutes reflect the events and dialog during the meeting but are not transcribed verbatim.

All Reports are available at the Township Building

Carolyn Dragano, Secretary